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From the President: RICHARD TOWNSEND 

 

Thank you to all of those who made our opening such a nice 

event. The feedback I received was really great. This month we 

thought we would publish the welcome speech so it is on the 

shed's records. Please also see the important information further 

on in the newsletter regarding operating procedures to be 

followed at our sausage sizzle. Once again, thank you for 

contributing to what for me will always be a memorable day.  

“Welcome and thank you all for coming! 

Firstly, thank you Uncle Noel Blair, Elder of the Jinibara People for 

doing the welcome to country. 

A special welcome to our Patron and State Member for 

Glasshouse, Andrew Powell, our local councillor Jenny McKay, and of course Federal 

Member for Fisher, Andrew Wallace, who will open the shed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MALENY MEN’S SHED Inc 

NEWSLETTER 
 

7 Bryce Lane, Maleny   P.O. Box 5, Maleny 4552   ABN  54 929 953 562 
 
 
       P.O. Box 5, Maleny 4552 
       ABN  54 929 953 562 
 

Jenny McKay, Local Councillor; Andrew Powell, State Member for Glasshouse; 
Andrew Wallace, Federal Member for Fisher; Uncle Noel Blair, Elder of the 

Jinibara People; and Richard Townsend, Men’s Shed President 



 

A bit of History of the shed at this point is probably appropriate. 

 

According to the Australian Men’s Shed Association’s records, the shed was registered by 

a gentleman named Brian Ross in April 2010. The original address registered was – Maleny 

Uniting Church, Landsborough/Maleny Road. 

Back in those days having a shed registered was a pretty long, drawn-out process that took 

quite a few months to complete. Nothing much happened until Stan Collard, an elder of 

Uniting Church, brought up a suggestion to locate the shed at the Historical Society in late 

2011. Stan, who was also the President of the “Historical Society”, and Harvey Bryce, then 

approached Wayne Schultz to look at the idea, and Wayne took on the role as the shed’s 

first president.  

Stan at that time gave Wayne a cheque for $500 donated by the wonderful Florence Woods, 

to be spent at Meg Hyde’s Haberdashery Shop that had previously been a woodworking 

shop. The original items purchased were a lathe and various wood working components, 

which, as Wayne tells it, were purchased at “mates’ rates”. This was when the shed 

commenced its early operation in 2012. 

Both past presidents, Wayne and, more recently, Peter Fitzgibbon, have done a great job in 

getting the shed to where it is today. Peter led the Men’s Shed during the construction phase 

of the building we are opening today. 

Two other individuals deserve special mention and they are the Shed’s diligent, and as 

some may say long suffering, Secretaries, Kevin Howell, and more recently, Malcolm Baker. 

 
 

Richard Townsend, Men’s Shed President; Malcolm Baker, Men’s Shed 
Secretary; Andrew Wallace, Federal Member for Fisher; Andrew Powell, 

State Member for Glasshouse 



 
There are many people who have made major contributions to the shed over the years in 
both effort and donations, and although there are too many to mention here, I would like 
give special thanks to a few. 

An outstanding major donor has been Elsie Brimblecombe and Janice Elavine, who have 
donated much of our machine shop equipment. 

Cash donations have come from: 

The state government Gambling grant $35,000  

Sunshine Coast Council $15,000 

The Rotary Club of Maleny $15,000 for the slab and internal walls, 

Andrew Wallace provided a grant $13,000 for the extra slab work on the western end of the 
shed 

The Australian Men’s shed Association has over time donated $10,000…… 
and of course many donations have through the years come from the Maleny Garden Club. 

Thank you all, we really appreciate your support. 

I hope you will join us for some tea and damper after the formal proceedings are 
completed, and we would like to thank Shaun and Kim from Woolworths for donating much 
of the food items and ingredients. Of course a big thank you to Betty, Coral, Marie, and 
Sharon, for preparing the spread, and to Laurie Fawns from Quota who came all the way 
back from Melbourne to make the damper. 

I will hand back to our M.C. Chris Brooker, as there are a number of our guests who would 
like to say a few words…! “                                                



 

FROM THE COMPUTER CLASSES: DENNIS HENSBY 

    Home Automation 

You may have recently heard of terms such as “The 
Internet of Things”, Google Home, Amazon Alexa or 
Echo (all ‘hub’ devices), “Smart Home” and other 
similarly mysterious phrases.  Well, they all represent a 
growing trend towards automating things around your 
home, in theory making our lives easier – things like 
turning lights on and off, opening and closing blinds, 
controlling your TV and stereo, automatically ordering 
groceries (and arranging delivery to your door!), 
managing your home security and much more 
besides.   

All of it is pricey, but prices are always coming down.  
Being unkind, one might think this is just a way of selling 
us more “stuff”.  For the big guys pushing it (Amazon 
and Google) that may be true, but there are certainly 
benefits for us, especially as we age and it becomes 
harder to do small things around the home. 

So what is “The Internet of Things” anyway?  Many of us 
will be familiar with using the Internet to send email, communicate with distant family, go 
shopping and find out answers we once went to an encyclopaedia to find out.  Many 
devices in our homes and in the community (cars, fridges, TVs, electricity supplies, traffic 
lights, etc.) are now controlled by built-in computer chips.  Many of those are connected 
directly to the Internet so they can automatically report performance, faults, etc. to 
whomever needs this information – not us.  This is the Internet of Things.  That is, NOT our 
computers, mobile phones, iPads and so on that we normally think of as Internet devices. 

The latest home automation devices are also part of the Internet of Things, but we get to 
partially control certain aspects of them.  Once we pushed a button or flicked a switch to 
control our devices.  Now, after the expenditure of much treasure, you can control many 
devices in your home with a clap of the hands or a spoken word.  The 3 most popular hub 
devices are the aforementioned Google Home, Amazon Echo or Amazon Alexa, but there 
are many others.  You set one of these hub devices up in a convenient place in your home 
and then you simply talk to it to control lighting, your TV, do Internet searches and much 
more.  Imagine being able to say out loud, “Alexa, what is the population of Brazil?” and 
the answer is spoken back to you in a second or two.   

The devices you want to control also have to have smart controllers attached that use Wi-
Fi and other protocols to ‘talk’ to your Home, Echo or Alexa, and that is where additional 
costs come in.  Up-market homes are being built now with these device controllers built in, 
at a lower cost overall than buying and fitting controllers separately. 

If you want to find out more, search the Internet for topics such as ‘home automation’ or 
‘smart home’.  Once you know what to look for, you may be able to get a demonstration 
and check out prices of hub devices and controllers at electrical retailers such as Harvey 
Norman, JB Hi-Fi, Bunnings, etc., or use the Internet and purchase them on-line. 
While it may seem a bit gimmicky or nerdy at the moment, it will be a boon to many who 
may need the assistance and good fun for the rest of us.  Such home automation will 
become more commonplace, and therefore cheaper, in coming years.  True 21st Century 
stuff! 

 

If you have any questions on this topic, or have a topic you would like to see covered in 

the future, please email Dennis at dennishensby@bigpond.com.” 
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From the Smithy: KEVIN HOWELL 

BELLS BELLS BELLS! As well as the normal cowbells made in the shop, a number 

have been made from out of date gas cylinders. So far two bells have been 

made and they don’t sound too bad. When cutting up gas cylinders we used 

a method I saw on the internet which worked all right. The valve has to be 

removed (a special tool was made up by Ken) and the cylinder filled with water 

and let stand for at least an hour. Empty the cylinder and rinse again and then 

cut. No responsibility is taken for the success or otherwise of this method. 

 

STEAM ENGINES. The model steam engines 

presented to the Men’s Shed, built 100 years 

ago, are approximately 1 inch in diameter 

(dia.) with steam coming in at 10 pounds per 

square inch (psi) and exhausting at 5psi with 

very little power produced. Compare this with 

the engines of the TITANIC, made about the 

same time, which were the largest steam 

engines then built. There were two piston 

engines each with four cylinders producing 

15,000 Horse-power (hp) at 76 rpm and a 

steam turbine also producing 15,000 hp. 

driving a propeller at 160 revolutions per 

minute (rpm). The piston engines drove two 

wing propellers 25 ft. in diameter and the 

turbine a centre propeller 20 ft. in dia. 

 

The piston engines were triple expansion engines with four cylinders each. The 1st cylinder, 

4ft 6ins in diameter, takes steam at 21 5psi and exhausts it at 145 psi. The 2nd cylinder, 7ft. 

diameter took this steam at 145psi and exhausted it at 70psi into two cylinders, each 8ft-1in 

in dia. The steam from these at 10 psi then entered the steam turbine which exhausted into 

condensers at minus 14 psi, i.e. the steam started at 215psi and by expansion through stages 

ended up in a vacuum at minus 14psi. A lot of work was taken from the steam. The 3 engines 

weighed approx. 3000 tons and burnt about 1050 tons of coal per day, all shovelled in by 

hand by gangs of stokers. As steam ships developed, propulsion was taken over by turbines 

which were much simpler and more efficient. 

 

From the Engineers: kevin trevarthin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE BENCH. Sometimes it’s the simple things that are important in a workshop, and after the 

move into the new shed it became very clear to the engineers that we were missing a really 

solid bench to augment the collection of slightly wobbly office desks that were designed to 

cope with no more than an inbox and a couple of pens.  Serendipitously, Colin Spriggs had  

 



 

donated a stupendously heavy and very straight hardwood slab which could provide a 

solid top (and which, in that typically male approach, he'd carted around for years “in case 

it came in handy”).   

 

Syd Collie set-to with the designing pencil on the back of an 

envelope, and then purchased the relevant SHS and angle from 

Jakeman Steel at Landsborough (highly recommended).  Syd 

and Lindsay Hay utilised our wonderful bandsaw to precisely 

and efficiently cut it to lengths, and then fire up the new MIG 

welder to skilfully join the component parts to complete the 

base.  Armed with a cheapo brush, Lindsay exercised his 

painting skills to apply an appropriately industrial grey finish 

with Syd's donated paint.  Some screws to join the base to the 

top, add to our hernias by turning it over, attach our large vice, 

and, voila, we have a great bench. 

 

It’s certainly sturdy enough to handle a large motorcycle 

engine...if that bizarrely happened to appear.  And the design 

even features a low bar to rest a boot on, and the top at a comfortable elbow height to 

facilitate much “group strategic planning and problem solving”, which some might argue 

is our most over-utilised skill! 

 

 

FROM THE WOODIES: WARNE WILSON 

The opening! All hands were on deck to prepare our new shed for opening day – a grand 

clean up, including vacuuming and blowing out dust. Items, both finished and in the course 

of making and restoration, were brought in for display, including a line of Leon’s turned dolls 

for the children’s tent at the Maleny Wood Expo in May, Harry’s dolphin key racks and cars, 

and Gary and Peter’s hundreds of little wheels for assembly at the expo.  

 

Dennis Hensby is making two more racks for tools in everyday use – a rack for hammers 

and another for chisels. Keith Sherwood is making one for squares. All of these racks will be 

fixed to the walls; this will not only save time-wasting searching for 

tools, empty spaces will indicate tools which have been taken for use 

but have not been returned.  

 

Clive Powell and Roy Brown have been working on a new double 

sided sign for the Maleny Light Horse Contingent in remembrance of 

the victory at Ziza Field, to be erected near the Light Horse Museum 

on the Maleny Precinct. Clive has asked Warne to carve two horse’s 

heads in red cedar to be attached to the sign.  

 

 

 

“Life does not consist mainly, or even largely, of facts or happenings.  
 
It consists mainly of the storm of thoughts that is forever flowing through 
one’s head.” 
   Mark Twain 
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FROM THE HISTORICAL SOCIETY – 

DESLEY MALONE 

     Pasture Improvement 

As the timber getters cleared the rainforest from the Maleny Ranges, the timber had to be 

removed by bullock teams.  The selectors had to plant fodder the feed the teams.   

 

Fred Porter recorded that in conversation 

with Francis Dunlop, Francis Dunlop 

cleared and planted some five acres 

with sugar cane as “bullock fodder” at 

the top of Bunya Street.  This must have 

been the very first cultivation on the 

Range.  

  

Then Buffalo Couch grass was 

introduced which had difficult seed to 

collect. Paspalum arrived about 1903 

and Rhodes grass soon after.  There was 

a severe drought in 1919 and in the early 

  1920s, Alfred Collard introduced Kikuyu 

which was planted by root cuttings.  It quickly spread all over the range.  It became known 

as “Collard’s Curse” but has proved to be hardy and nutritious for cattle fodder today.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Upcoming Community Events 2019 

Maleny Players - “Travelling North - David Williamson” - April 5th - 14th Maleny Playhouse, 
Showgrounds 
ANZAC DAY - Maleny + Witta - April 25th - See details closer to the date. 
Maleny Arts and Craft - Autumn Fair - May 3rd - 6th Maleny Community Centre 
Quota Club of Maleny Quilt Show - May 4th - 5th Maleny High School. 
Maleny Wood Expo - May 4th - 6th Maleny Showgrounds. 
Maleny Show Society - Show Ball - May 18th Maleny Showgrounds Pavillion 
Maleny Show Society - Maleny Show - May 31st + June 1st Maleny Showgrounds 
Sustainable Futures Expo - June 22nd between 9am and 3p.m. - Maleny Showgrounds 
KnitFest - July 6th + 7th Maleny 
Maleny Garden Club “Gardening on the Edge” June 8th and 9th, Maleny District 
Maleny Historical Soc “Glenferna Grand Opening” June 15th Maleny Historical Village 
Maleny Singers “The Gondoliers” (G & S) - June 15th - 23rd Maleny Community Centre 
Maleny Muscle on the Mountain Show & Shine July 7th (7.30am - 12.0p.m.) Maleny 
Showgrounds 
Maleny Music Muster - September 22nd to 29th - Maleny Pioneer Village 
Maleny Arts and Craft - Christmas Fair - November 22nd + 23rd Maleny Community Centre 
St George’s Anglican Church Chritmas Concert - November 30th St Georgeôs Anglican Church 
 

To include information in this events list simply email to  denvergail1@gmail.com 

Edgar & Edward Lawley cutting cane to feed the cows 
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SAUSAGE SIZZLE OPERATING PROCEDURE 

Hi all … please ensure we follow the following procedures when volunteering at our sausage 

sizzles.  

Although some of us may find them a little over 

the top, they are set to ensure the health of our 

customers. Additionally many of the public who 

observe us are not happy if we do not strictly 

adhere to the health guidelines which we have 

taken from the “Bunnings Instructions”.  

 

For the safety of all involved, no persons under 

the age of 15 are permitted to operate any 

equipment. It is recommended that at least 3 

people work in the barbecue area. 

 

All persons working on the barbecue and handling food must wear food handling gloves. 

 

Enclosed shoes must be worn by all people working at the barbecue. 

 

Hair must be neat and tidy (long hair tied back or wear a hair net). 

 

All persons involved must wear a shirt (no singlets). 

 

All food products either raw or cooked should not be handled with bare hands. 

  

Separate equipment should be used for cooked and raw products. 

 

Cold food should be kept below 5 degrees, hot food kept above 60 degrees. 

 

Tables and preparation areas must be kept clean and sanitized at all times and regularly 

wiped down. 

 

Bread, onions and meat should only be removed from packaging when 

cooking and only in the amounts required at that time. 

 

No raw product should be kept uncovered or out of the Esky prior to cooking. 

 

Money should be handled by people not cooking or handling the food product. 

 
PLESE PROTECT THE HEALTH OF THE PUBLIC AND THE REPUTION OF OUR SHED BY FOLLOWING 

THESE RULES.  

 

Ric Townsend ð President  

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjr2aOYzq_LAhWm3KYKHZwOB2AQjRwIBw&url=http://worldartsme.com/dividers/?order%3Dviews&psig=AFQjCNEFESfnyefuQRLM6sRny8i-fvQLWg&ust=1457475682836025


 

So what is so special about the ‘Men’s Shed’? 

With thanks to The Australian Men’s Shed Association 

Most men have learned from our culture that they don’t talk about feelings and emotions; 
many do not take an interest in their own health and well-being. Unlike women, most men 
are reluctant to talk about their emotions and that means that they usually don’t ask for 
help. Probably because of this, many men are less healthy than women, drink more, take 
more risks and suffer more from isolation, loneliness and depression, relationship 
breakdown, retrenchment, or early retirement from a job, loss of children following divorce, 
physical or mental illness, are just some of the problems that men may find difficult to deal 
with on their own. 
 
Good health is based on many factors including feeling good about yourself, being 
productive, contributing to your community, connecting with friends and maintaining an 
active body and mind. Becoming a member of a Men’s Shed provides a safe and busy 
environment where men can find many of these things in an atmosphere of old-fashioned 
mateship and, importantly, there is no pressure. Men can just come and have a yarn and a 
cuppa if that is all they’re looking for. 
 
Members of Men’s Sheds come from all walks of life – the bond that unites them is that they 
are men with time on their hands and would like something meaningful to do with that time. 
A good Men’s Shed has a Management Committee which has developed a safe and happy 
environment where men are welcome to work on community projects, specific Men’s Shed 
projects, or a project of their choice in their own time and where the only ‘must’ is to observe 
safe working practices; all in a spirit of mateship. 
 
The Men’s Shed movement has now become one of the most powerful tools in addressing 
health and wellbeing, and helping men to once again become valued and productive 
members of our community. 

 

 
"Hello! Is this Gordon's Pizza?" 
"No sir, it's Google's Pizza." 
"Did I dial the wrong number? 
"No sir, Google bought the pizza store." 
"Oh, alright then. I’d like to place an order please." 
"Okay sir, do you want the usual?" 
"The usual? You know what my usual is?" 
"According to the caller ID, the last 15 times you’ve ordered a 12-slice with 
double-cheese, sausage, and thick crust." 
"Okay, that’s what I want this time too." 
"May I suggest that this time you order an 8-slice with ricotta, arugula, and 
tomato instead?" 
"No, I hate vegetables." 
"But your cholesterol is not good." 
"How do you know?" 
"Through the subscribers guide. We have the results of your blood tests for 
the last 7 years." 
"You know what, I'm sick of Google, Facebook, Twitter, and everyone else 
having all my information! I'm going to an island without internet, where 
there are no mobiles, and no one to spy on me!" 
"I understand sir. But you may want to renew your passport... it expired 5 
weeks ago." 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjr2aOYzq_LAhWm3KYKHZwOB2AQjRwIBw&url=http://worldartsme.com/dividers/?order%3Dviews&psig=AFQjCNEFESfnyefuQRLM6sRny8i-fvQLWg&ust=1457475682836025


 

                                        Desiderata by Max Ehrmann 

Go placidly amid the noise and haste, 
and remember what peace there may be in silence. 
As far as possible without surrender 
be on good terms with all persons. 
Speak your truth quietly and clearly; and listen to others, 
even the dull and the ignorant; 
they too have their story.  
 
Avoid loud and aggressive persons, 
they are vexations to the spirit. 
If you compare yourself with others, you may become vain and bitter; 
for always there will be greater and lesser persons than yourself. 
Enjoy your achievements as well as your plans.  
 
Keep interested in your own career, however humble; 
it is a real possession in the changing fortunes of time. 
Exercise caution in your business affairs; for the world is full of trickery. 
But let this not blind you to what virtue there is; 
many persons strive for high ideals; and everywhere life is full of heroism.  
 
Be yourself.  
Especially, do not feign affection. 
Neither be cynical about love; 
for in the face of all aridity and disenchantment 
it is as perennial as the grass.  
 
Take kindly the counsel of the years, 
gracefully surrendering the things of youth. 
Nurture strength of spirit to shield you in sudden misfortune. 
But do not distress yourself with dark imaginings. 
Many fears are born of fatigue and loneliness. 
Beyond a wholesome discipline, be gentle with yourself.  
 
You are a child of the universe, 
no less than the trees and the stars; you have a right to be here. 
And whether or not it is clear to you, 
no doubt the universe is unfolding as it should.  
 
Therefore be at peace with God, 
whatever you conceive Him to be, 
and whatever your labors and aspirations, 
in the noisy confusion of life keep peace with your soul.  
 
With all its sham, drudgery, and broken dreams, 
it is still a beautiful world.  
Be cheerful. 
Strive to be happy.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

That’s all for this month, fellows, and may those of us suffering illness or worry soon find 

healing and relief. 

 

Warne Wilson, editor, email warnew@bigpond.com  Phone 5499 9974 
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